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EXECUTIVE SESSION

ey wmm
-

Friday, August 1, 1975

United States Senats,
Select Committee to Study Governmental
Operations With Respect to

Intelligence Activities,

Washington, D. C.
The Committee met, pursuant to notice, at 2:15 o'clbck pimid
in Room 608, The Carroll Arms, Senator Morgan presiding.
Presént: ' Senator Morgan (ptresiding).,.: - "~ -,
- Also. ptesent; Frederick Baron, Robert Kelleay, and John

Bayly, Professional Staff--Members.

S e
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SECRET

2 2
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(- 3 1 PROCEEDINGS
= g .
] 2 Mr. Baron. Mr. Weatherby, basfore we start there are
-4 .
g 3 a-few: procedural matters that we should discuss.
4 First, is it true that you ars testifying here under
5 alias today?
6 Mr. Weatherby. That is corract.
7 Mr. Baron. And is it not also true that we have made an
8 agreement that you have signed to indicate your true identity

9 and to indicate the fact that your true identity will be on
10 || file at the CIA available to the Committee if it needs to

11 verify it for some reason or other?

( § 12 Mr. Weatherby. That is also corract.
! #ﬁy é 13 | Mr. Baron. And is it your understanding that we also have
’ 14 an ggreement that we will refer to agent AMLASH by his cryptonyn
15 rather than by his true name to preserve his true identity?
16‘ Mr. Weathe;by. Yes, that is understood.
17 Mr. Barcn. Okay.
18 You understand that you. have the right to counsel here
é 19 today?
é 20 Mr. Weatherby. I do.-
5
g o1 Mr. Baron. And you are appsaring voluntarily without
E 29 counsel?
o § o3 Mr. Weatherby. I am.
e B
. i 24 Mr. Baromn. Are you awars of the fact that vou can stop
q

5 at any pdint during this examination and request to consult
W 50935 DﬂcId:§2#32448 Page &
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a
(” 3 1 || with counsel?
\_ g
E 2 Mr. Weatherby. Yes, I do.
£ .
E 3 Mr. Baron. And are you also aware that you have all of "
4 vour Constitutional rights intact before this Committee,
5 including your Fifth Amendment right to remain silent in the
6 face of a question that vou might find incriminating for some
b reason?
8 Mr. Weatherby. I am. N
g Mr., Baron. Bafore wea begin with the specifics related to
10 || Project AMLASH, I would just like to ask a few general questiong
11 about your background in the Agency.
of
- g 12 Can you explain at what point you joined Project AMLASH?
i“v-\\z;;&" 2 .
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TOP SECRET
- 4
( § 1 TESTIMONY OF MR. WEATHERBY
S
g 2 Mr. Weatherby. I, joined Project AMLASH upon returning
g 3 from an overseas assignment. It waé a direétad assignment into
4 the general operation of which AMLASH was a part.
5 Mr. Baron. So —- |
& Mr, Weatherby. It was essantially in June, 1962.
7 Mr. Baron. That genaral assignment was in relation to
8 Cuba? - -
9 Mr. Weatherby. That 1s correct.
10 Mr. Baron. And for how long had you been working iﬁ the
i1 Agency oﬁ Cuban affairs?
Q%W g 12 Mr. Weatherby. Never bafore.
P
g 13 Mr. Baron. .Since what time, in other words, when did you
3
14 || begin working on Cuban affajrs?
15 Mr. Weatherby. In June, 1962.
16 Mr. Baron.—. I se=.
17 So your previous overseas assignmant was completaly unre-
18 {| lated to Cuba?
g 19 Mr. Weatharby. Yes, sir.
é 20" Mr. Baron. How long had you been in the Agency?
-
: o1 Mr. Weatherby. Since 1956.
; 29 Mr. Baron. Did you have any other assigmments that
?\ : g ‘23 related to Latin American affairs?
) ‘é 24 Mr. Weatherby. Nons whatsoever.
s
WW 50955 DocDd:3d2202448 MPagldron. Did you have any assignments in Vietnam?
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Mr. Weatherby. I have, yas.

Mr. Weatherby. I did.

Mr. Baron. Let us go off the record a second.
{(Discussion off the record.)

Mr. Baron. Let's go back on the record.

Could you tell us what time you were assigned to Vietnam

and the Congo?

Mr. Weatherby. Yas,.

I was assigned to Vietnam from August, 1970 involved in
affairs through August, 1974, I was involved with Congo
affairs at the Headquarters level and affairs at the Headquar-
ters level and on several TDY's during the period of approxi-
mately May; 1965 to the fall of 1968. .

Mr. Baron. Did you ever work on Dominican Republic
affairs? ”

Mr. Weatherby. I have not. .

Mr. Baron. Drawing your. attention now to the pariod of
time when you were working on Cuban affairs, in what office of
the CIA were you doing this work?

Mr. Weatherby. I was working for the Task Force West,
which was the original name of the unit.

Mr. Barcon. Known as Task Force W?

Mr. Weatherby. Yes.

bo02448 MPagaléron. Under whose direction was that?

Mr. Baron. And did you have any assignments in the Congo?
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¥
(m' a 1 Mr. Weatherby. Desmond FitzGerald and also William
(2]
[=]
: 2 Harvey who preceeded Desmond FitzGerald.
<
é 3 Mr. Baron. When did FitzGerald take over from Harvey?
4 Mr. Weatherby. I believe it was in the late spring of
5 1963. I am not certain.
& Mr. Baron. And can vou describe the structure of Task
v Force W at ths time that vou joinéd it under Harvey's direction?
8 Mr. Wgatherby. I could tell you only about the unit in
g which I belonged to.
10 Mr. Baron. What unit was that?
11 Mr. Weatherby. That was Third Country operations, which

? 12 || concered obvicusly operations against Cubans in countries other
é 13 than Cuba or the United States.
’ 14 . Mr. BAron. Did that unit have a cryptonym?
15 Mr. Weatherby. It did not.
16 Mr. Baron.“ What was it known as in Agency Jjargon?
17 Mr. Weatherby. I do not remember, It was an operational
18 section, but the exact nomenclature I do not recall.
g 19 Mr Baron. And its purpose was to work in relation to
é 2g-| Cubans or Cuban.affaixs in countries other than the United
§
g 21 States or Cuba?
; 25 Mr. Weatherby. That is correct.
(7 g 273 Mr. Baron. Do yvou know how many such sactions there were
) é 04 within Task Force W?
=

WW 50955 Docld: 2202448 Mbags gatherby. I do mot recall.
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Mr. Baron. And who was the head of the Third Country
Operations section?

Mr. Weatherby. During my time it was the late Mr. Mauréliu

Mr. Baron. And how do you sp=all that?

Mr. Weatherby., M-a-g-r-g-l-~i-u-s,

Mr. Bareon. What was hig first nams?

Mr. Weatherby. Edward.

Mr. Baron. Did you work directly und§£ him?

Mr. Weatherby. I did.

Mr. Baron. So that in your operational capacity as.a
case officer you would report directly to Mr. Maurelius?

Mr. Weatherby. That is correct, or Mr. Fit2Gerald, or

Mr. Harvey upon ragquest.

Mr. Baron. Did the Chief of Task Force W; namely FitzGaral

or Harvey sit directly above Maurelius in the chain of command
within Task Fof&& W?

Mr. Weatherby. Hs had a Deputy, but thié particular unit
was the -- was a senior =zchelon operational entity.

Mr. Baron. What does that mean?

Mr. Weatharby. That means there was no other chain of
command between it and the Executive Head.of the Task Force.

Mr. Baron. Sc that Mr. Maurelius would have reported
directly to the Chief of Task Force W? |

Mr. Weatherby. Or his Daputy.

d




TO

.8 8
(:  % 1 Who was Deputy Chief of Task Force W undar William Harvey?
z 2 Mr. Weatherby. That was -- go off the rascord a minute.
E 3 : Mr. Baron. Yes.
4 {hiscussion off tha record.)
5 Mr. Baron. Go ahead.
& Mr. Weatherby. Let me say during my pericd of time there,

o which was some thirteen ysars ago, there were a number of

5 || Deputies and they have slipped my recall. If I do recall it,
9 I will pass it to the record.

10 Mr. Baron. Have you had a chance to refresh vour réc01~
11 lection:generally about your activities on Task Force W?

12 Mr. Weatherby. I have not. I was informed of this

13 interview vesterday afternoon, lats.

WARD & PAUL

14 Mr. Baron. Did you have .a chance to read the IG Report

15 before you came here today?

16 Mr. Weathekby. I did read that this morning.

19 Mr. Baron. And what sactions of the IG Report did you

18 read?

19 Mr. Weatherby. I read only those portions that concernad

o0 ™Y activitias with AMLASH.-

21 Mr. Baron. About how many pages would that have been?
5o Mr. Weatherby. I think ahout six to ten.
2% Mr. Baron. And did you discuss your coming hers today to

s4 answer questions before the Committes with anvyone who is not

410 First Street, S.E,, Washington, D.C, 20003

HY 50953 Ducé%:-i?ﬂﬂ]ﬂ!‘%ﬂﬁi@ﬂ amployed at the CIA?
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Mr. Weatherby. I have not.

Mr. Baron. And have you discussed it with anyone at the
CIA?

Mr. Weatherby. I hava,

Mr. Baron. Could you tell us who that was?

Mr. Weatherby. I discussed it with thes General Counsel's
Office, and I discussed it generally with --

Mr. Baron. Off the record a minute. -

{(Discussion off the record.)

Mr. Baron. Let‘'s go back on the record.

With the AMLASH Case Officer who followed you on Task
Force W?

Mr. Weatherby. That's correct.

Mr. Baron. And can you relate to us the major points that
vou discussed with the case officer who has testified before
us recantly?

Mr. Weatherby. Yes, I can. I purposefully did not
discuss my portion of the opgration with him on advice of the
Office of General Counsel. I talked to him in general terms
about, frankly, yvou fellows and your personalities, what I
could expect, and we related at lunch today old times since we
have not seen each other for probably at least .six or saeven
vears. But I should like to reiterate we did not discuss each

other's part of the operation in order to preserve the integrity

Dnc%:i

oof1any Hagstimony.
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10

Mr. Baron. At any péint, did anvone at the CIA tell vou
what to say hers today?

Mr. Wgatherby, Absolutely not. In fact, if I might
add, they cautionsd me, they told me they were not going to
say because that is against the rules. They made a very strong
point of that.

Mr. Baron. 5o we have then the unders;andinq of the
fact that you have been asked to testify on vef;Dshort notice
and that your recollectiow might not be pinpoint precise as
far as names and dates go? .

Mr. Weatharby. Thanks, that is corract.

Mr. Baron; But we will try to dolas much as we can to
refresh vour reacollection as we move through the events we are
discussing.

Mr. Weatherbvy. Yeas.

I should 1£ke to point cut‘for the record that I have not

worked in Latin American Affairs before nor :.afterwards, and thatg

it has been some thirteen yvears since I delved into this

material, so, therefore, please bear with me, if my answers

are not as complete perhaps as you wish. I shall do my best.
Mr. Baron. Turning back to the subject of the structure

of Task Force W, you were unable to recall the name of the

Deputy to work under Harvey. Do vou recall who took over as

the Deputy under FitzGerald?

2202448 MPauedbd therby., No. It was the same man.
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11

Mr. Baron. Would that have been Samuel Halpern?

Mr. Weatherby. Samuel Halpern was an Exacutive Officer,
I do believe, who was essentially divorced from operations.

Mr. Bafon. Would it have been Bruce Chesver?

Mr. Weathsrby. That 'is correct.

Mr. Baron. And Bruce Cheever.was the Deputy Chief of

Task Force W during the entire period that you served on Task

Force W?

Mr. Weatherby. That is correct. I believe he had a
short tenure as Chief until Mr. Hart took over, John Harﬁ.

Mr. Baron. When did Jchn Hart take over as Chief of
Task Force W?

Mr. Weatherby. It was quite near the end of my time on
it,_so I would say approximately in early spring 1965.

Mr. Baron. For how much of this time did you work on
Projsesct HMLASH?R

Mr. Weatherby. I worked on that project shortly after I
came abo&rd on the assignment, which would have bsen June -
1962, through turning it over to the previously mentioned
AMLASH Case Officar in September, 1963.

Mr. Baron. This case officer 1s the man who testified
here under the alias of Garmire?

Mr. Weatherby. That is correct, sir.

Mr. Baron. What were your duties on Task Force W after

bodals 1 @hle PROIeCt AMLASH?
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12

Mr. Weatherby. I continuad to handle Third Country
Operations, excluding this particular:operation, in a support
capacity.

Mr, Baron. With whom did you work on those oberations?

Mr. Weatherby. We worked, we were a focal point in a,
and a coordination point with, the various desks of the

countries involved. I cannot recall the people on the desks

at that time.

Mr. Baron. Were yvou responsible for operations, or was
this simply support activities?

Mr., Weatherby. It was, in the bureaucraﬁic structure
that we have I was responsible for providing guidance for
operations which were run by the individual country desks in
their countries.

Mr. Baron. Did you work out of CIA hesadquarters at
Langley?

Mr. Weatherby. That is correct.

Mr. Baron. Wéreyou at any time stationed in Florida?

Mr. Weatherby. I wés not.

Mr. Baron. Dﬁrinq the period of time that you worked on
Project AMLASH, were there any other CIA officers who worked
closely with you?

Mr. Weatherby. Not at that time, with the exception of

Mr. Maurelius who provided gquidance, and subordinate officers

HY 50955 DDUEE%F2QQQ¥iQ%EH ipfonmation such as file checks and background and
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[a]
. 3
w
(\ 3 1 information of that nature that contriluted for a batter
3
; 2 knowledge of the operation.
“i Y
2 3 Mr. Baron. Would you assume generally that Mr.
£
A Maurelius would be intimately familiar with any operation that
5 you were running under Project AMLASH?:
6 Mr. Weatherby., I do not think I would -- I would ask vou
o to clarify the term "intimats.”
8 Mr. Baron. Would he be aware of the ﬁéjon;contacts you
9 were making and any significant support to those contacts?
10 Mr. Weatherby. I should say at the tims, yes, any major
11 aspect of it. It would ba difficult for him to follow every
{i é 12 operation of every officer in complete detail.
B :
L
o 1% Mr. Baron. But he would generally b= aware of any
o
z . s e s ags .
14 significant devalopment of your activities on Project AMLASH
1s and in your relationships with your contacts inside Cuba?
Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir.
16
Mr. Baron. Would he in turn have made the Chief of Task
17
Force W aware of any such significant developmants?
18 T :
3 Mr. Weatherby. Of significant davelopments, vas.
S 19
a Mr. Baron. And was it a frequent practice for you to
g 20" .
g report directly to the Chief of Task Force W and to his
5 21 , ‘
5 Deputy and bypass Mr., Maurelius?
" 22
3 E Mr. Weatherby. As a matter of course, no. In answer to
S 23
é general qusstions of a professicnal interest, how I was doing,
) 24 : '
? and how the operation was going, I could be called in on an
HW 50955 DocI@53202448 Page 16 :




TO CRET

( § N
- § 1 ad hoc basis to chat ahout one point or the other.
8
g 2 Mr. Baron. Do you remember any occasions in relation to
E S Project AMLASH.when either WilliamaHarvey:or DesmondiFitzGerald
4 || asked you for a report directly?
5 Mr. Weatharby. No, not -- I cannot ramember now.
6 Mr. Baron. Where is Mr. Maurelius now?
7 Mr. Weatherby. Mr. Maurelius is deceased. Ha died three

8 days ago.

9 Mr. Baron. And do you know where Mr. Cheever is now?
lO Mr. Weatherby. I do not. I think he may be somepl%ce
1l || in the Southwest. Helis retired.

i2 Mr. Baron. I would like to review with you a few events

WARE & PALIL

13 that occurred before vou jcined Project AMLASH, but about which
14 you may have become knowledgeable after you jéined the Project.
15 Starting in March of 1961, the IG report indicates thatiz:::]

16 b who was a CIA officer assignad to Maxico City, met

17 agent AMLASH in Mexico City to sound him out generally on his

18 || views about the Cuban gsituation.

19 . Do yvou reaecall aﬁything that vou learned about contacts
O%

20| betwee band AMLASH in Mexico City?

21 Mr. Weatherby. No, I do not, other than what a@pears in

22 the paper which you have just quoted from or refaerred to.

23 Mr. Baron. Were yvou aware of the reasons why that contact

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

24 took place?

0955 Dockd:3RP202448 \fageyll tharbv. At the +ima T wac.




TR

Pnone {Area 202) 344-6000

16

11

12

i3

WARD & PALL

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

24

flo55  Dockld

TOP

CRET

15

Mr. Baron. Do you recall now?

Mr. Weatherby. I do not, but I presumé it was to. discuss
defection or dissatisfaction with the Cuban regime.

Mr. Baron. Do you rememher ever learning about the source
of the initiation for that meeting? Did it come, in other

words, froml|

or from AMLASH or from an intermediary

Mr. Weatherby. To tha best of my recoliection, from an

.

intermediary. ' -

Mr. Baron. Would that have been a man whose cryptonym
bacame AMWHIP? I am referring now to Carlos Tepedino.

Mr. Weatherby. Yes.

Mr. Baron. Do vou know whether the CIA had contact with
Carlos Tepedino prior to tﬁe tima thev came into contact with

- AMLASH?

Mr. Weatherby. I don't -~ I do not think it was on a
professional baéisa He may have known people in Havana Station
on a social basis,

Mr. Baron. Do you recall being briefed about the state
of contacts with agent AMLASH at the time that yvou took over as
operational officer?

Mr. Weatherby. Would vou reneat the quesstioq, please?

Mr. BAron. Do yvou recall being briefad?

Mr. Weatherby. Yes.

Mr. Barman. At the time you took over?

)

Mr. Weatherby. I read a file rather than being briefed,
202448  Page 18
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le
as I recall.

Mr. Baron. Do you have any recollection of meeting with

§ Jto be briefed at the time you joined Project

AMLASH?

Mr. Weatherby. I cannot recall.

Mr. Baron. 'What was the nature of the file that you rsad
at that time?

. Mr. Wgatherby. Well, it was either aréiléastarted on
AMLASH or a file on an intermediary that began the contact, or
the attempted contact, with LASH.

Mr. Baron. Would that intermediary have been Tepedino?

Mr. Weatherby. I do not think so. I'm sorry. I do not
recall accurately at this point;

Mr. Baron. Would you assume the name of that intermediary
would appéar in the AMLASH file today?

Mr. Weatherby. Certainly.

Mr. Baron. At the point when you resviewed the file to
brief yourself on Projsct AMLASH, do vou recall reading a
Cs infbrmation raport that‘referred to AMLASH's expression of
disgust with Castro to the point wheres AMLASH indicated that
he would be willing to kill Castro?

| Mr. Weatherby. I remember rsading that in the IG Report.

I should -- as I have stated sarlier, I have not read the

official 201 file on the whole case befores appearing before you,

20545y Buke 15 recall that from the IG Report.
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17

Mr. Baron. Do you-haVe any independent recollection: of
learning from any source about AMLASH's emotional state at the
time that you took over the project?

Mr. Weatherby. No, I naver knew tﬁe man until I actually
met him, in sufficient dstail for me to form an opinion, and
having never worked with Latiné before and mostly with

Germanic types,; I praefered to form my own conclusions.

Mr. Barecn. Do veu recall, however, being made awarea by
any source beforé you came in contact with AMLASH that he had
a propensity to assassinate Castro or any leanings in that
direction.

Mr. Weatherby. I racall only that he perhaps had said or
made statemsnts that he was totally dissatisfied with Castro
and I do not recall from my own memory if he used the word
assassinate as you did.

Mr. Baron. Whether or not he used the word assassinate,
at the time yoﬁ took over the contact with AMLASH, would vou
have assuﬁed that this was someone who was at least capable
of doinq that sort of thing?

Mr. Weatherby. I think if I can recall corractly that
my impression of the man was that he was quite mercurial and
I did not understand him well enough to know whethar that was
whiskey talk or an expression or a Latin exaggeration. I

remember saying that I had got to see the man and talk to him

P207348r Fage fymed an opinion.
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Mr. Baron. Thi whiéké§ talk vyou are refarring to is talk

that you picked up from the file?

Mr. Weatherby. No, it would be that someone had said that

he heard him say that I am mad at Castro and I would like to
eliminate him. To me that is hearsay, and I put no stock in
that whatsosver.

Mr. Baron. And do you recall your initial contact with

agent AMLASH?

My. Wsatherby. I do.

Mr. Baron. Where was that?

Mr. Weatherby. It took place in Healsinki.

Mr. BAron. Before we pick up on that contact, I would
like to ask a couple of other quasﬁions about avents prior
to that time.

Do you-have any recollection of the dQVelopment of
projectsMHAPRON;

Mr. ﬁeatherby:rﬁl do.

Mr. Barcn. What was that program ahout?

Mr. Weatherby. That program was an effort to penstrats

the Cuban military to encourage either defections or an attempt

to produce information from dissidents, or perhaps even to
forming a group which would be capable of replacing the then
presant government in Cuba.

Mr. Baron. Was that operatian already mounted at the

nuclégﬁpuhimh when zyou joined project AMLASH?
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Mr. Weafhérby. I think the program was in effect, or it
was concurrently started. I do not recall honestly.

Mr. Baron. Do you recall whethar your assignment ' to work
with AMLASH was for the purpose of maintaining his participatiorn
in the project MHAPRON, or did it have some independent purpose3

Mr. Weatherby. The original purpose, to the best of
my recollection, was to oversee his defection, and to monitor
him through northern Europe, with'whicﬁ I was meiliar, and to
help in a2 planned defection spsech, st cetera, in some MWestern
European country.

Mr. Kelley. The word "defection", can that have more than
one meaning? The meaning, the obvious meaning, is that the
person leaves his country and comes to another one. Is there
anoﬁher meaning that he becomes disaffected from the government
or the country in which he resides but stéys there?

Mr. Weatheéby. That is correct.

There is two, there are two defections, which means he
defects from their ranks and bascomes overtly an emigre from
his country, and the othar term would be to defect in place
which is in effect mesans he becomas a recruited agent.

Mr. Kelley. And in vour later testimony, would you keep
those two meanings in mind and tell us if vou use the word
"defact," which one we are télkinqabout?.

Mr. Wsatherby. Yes, sir.

202448 MiageKlley. At the time that we are speaking dout now,
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the original purpose of the AMLASH operation, vou used the
word defect. Wha£ was, the meaning at this time?

Mr. Weatherby. The original, the original intent when he
was sent to Helsinki was to aid in the defection, meaning for
the man to leave Cuba and Fidel Castro's ranks and come to the
West in the classic sense.

Mr. Baron. One mare question on projsct MHAPRON.

Do you recall whethar one of the éoals‘of_%hat projecf
would have been to support an attempt by high Cuban military
officers to initiate a coup against the Castro regime by.killinu
the leadership?

Mr. Weapherby. I would‘say no. The-killinq of the
leadership was never a prerequisite for replacement of the
Qngrnment.. |

Mr. Baron. Whether or not it was a prerequisite, would
it have been oﬂé acceptable means of initiating a coun?

Mr. Weatherby. I would say not.

Mr. Baron. Why not?

Mr. Weatherby. Because that was not, as far as I know in
any paper I had ever read, or any directive I had ever seen.

Mr. Baron. What kinds of directives did you have as to
the means that should be used by contacts established through
MHAPRON for the overthrow of Castro?

Mr. Weatherby. I do not recall if thers was a -- that a
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( % 1 othaer words, the means to be used. T think before that is
§ 2 going t0 be even addressed, you have got to ladk at the peovle
§ 3 and assets you have, and determine what course of action might
4 be taksan.
side 1b 5 Mr. Baron. So that you would tailor a course of action
6 against Castro to the spscific characteristics and capabilities
7 of +the coﬁtacts with whom yvou were dealing, is that correct?
8 Mr. Weatherby. One could do that. I
9 Mr - Baron. Would that have besen a normal operating
16 procedura for you at that time?
il Mr. Weatherby. I would think that, that that follows
ﬁ_ g 12 from my previous statement that any activity would have to be
p
g 13 looked at in the context of the paople who might be available
H

14 || "and willing to do it.

18 Mr. BAron. So that you ars saving certainly 2 major

16 factor in deter;ining what kind of operation to arrangs with
17 a Cuban contact would be the character and capability of that
18 contact?

19 Mr. Weatherby. I would think that that is an accurate
20 statement.

21 Mr. Baron. Did vou carry on proiects MHAPRON at the

59 point when you joined Task Force W, did vou have operational

o3 || responsibility for that project?

410 First Street, 5.£., Washington, D.C. 20003

24 Mr., Weatherby. I did not. That was an overall project,

HW 50855 DocI&fsdboifid’pife BY capacity, did not run that program. .
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Mr. Baron. Was Project AMLASH considerad a sub-unit of
MHAPRON, a subproject?,

Mr. Weatherby. It fell into that broad category, but to
the bes£ of my knowledge it was not an integral part of that
program which in itself was really a mechanism for looking at
the problem, and AMLASH was a separate entity at the concept -

pardon me, at the inception, of courssa, it was a defection

operation.

Mr. Baron. In relation to just one man?

Mr. Weatherby. Yeas.

Mr._Baron.. And Project AMLASH throﬁghout related
essaentially to the use of just one.hiqh—ranking Cuban military
officer, is that correct?

Mr. Weatherby. That's correct, as the principal person
invoived.

Mr. BAron; In your attempts to aid the defection of
AMLASH, d%d vou evar come in contact with a man named Juan
Orta?

Mr. Weatherby. I did not.

Mr. BAron. Do yvou have any r=collection of Juan Orta
from any coﬁnection?

Mr. Weatherby. The name is familiar, but I cannot recall
the details. I do :know, howevar, I did not meet him.

Mr. Baron. Do you recall working with a CIA officer

Dokl 3t

boobafedpdanes O'Connell in relation to Cuban affairs at any
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point?

Mr. Weatherby. I, do not recall that name,

Mr. Baron. Do you know Jim.O'Connell?

Mr. Weatherby. I do not.

Mr. Baron. Would it refresh your rescollection if I tell
you that he was in the O0ffice of Sacurity working as a case
officer with some special responsibility in late 1960 and into
1961 for an operation directed against FideI Castro?

Mr. Weatherby. That was before my time, and it w§uld not
refresh my memory.

Myr. Baron. Did yvou have any contact with Robert Maheu in
relatién to any Cuban affair or operation?

Mr. Weatharby. None whatsoever, sir.

Mr. Baron. Have you had aﬁy direct working relationship
with Robart Maheu?

Mr. Waathe;by. I have not, sir.

.Mr. Baron. Did you ' ever have any direct contact or
working relationéhip with John Roselli in relation with Cuban
affairs?

Mr. Weatherby. No, sir.

Mr. Baron. Do you know John Roselli?

My. Weatherby., T do not.

Mr. BAron. Do you know Santos Trafficante?

Mr. Weatherby. No, sir.

bon2448 MHayeBdFon. Do you recall Mr. Trafficante's role in Cuba
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2
)
& 1 in the early '60's?
3
(]
g 2 Mr. Weatherby. I do not, sir.
¢ .
E 3 Mr. Baron. Do yvou have any recollection of Mr. Trafficantd
4 business?
5 Mr. Weatherby. No, sir, I don't, because until T
6 raturned from Eurcpe, Cuban was a non sequitur to me.
v Mr. Baron. Let me represent to you that Santos Trafficants

8 to the best of our knowledge, had gambling ;onﬁicts inside
9 Cuba, and, in fact, ran some casinos in Havana. Does that
10 raefresh your recollection at all as to any relation he méy
11 have had to any operation of the CIA against Fidel Castro?
12 Mr. Weatherby. No. I think now that vou mention i%, I

13 have seen something in the papers perhaps.

WARED & PALIL

14 | Mr. Baron. Recently?
15 Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir. But I had absolutely no
16 knowledge of thét at the time,
17 Mr. Baron. Did you have any knowledgs at the time, at
18 any point in the early 1960's of any comnection betwaen Sam
g 19 | Giancana and the CIA?
™
g .
& 20 Mr. Weatherby. None whatsoever, sir.
5
é 51 Mr. BAron. Did you ever have contact with a Cuban named
z
2 2
ﬁ 05 Tony Varona?
(w' § 53 Mr. Weatharby. I did not, sir. I 4id not, sir.
§ 24 Mr., Baron. Do you know of Tony Varona?
=

HW 50955 Dochd; 32202448 MyayeWgatherby. I know of the name, yes.
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Mr. Baron. Do you héve any recollection of who he was,
or any contact between him and the CIA?

Mr. Weatherby. No, sir.

Mr. Baron. When yvou joined Task Force W, what was the
nature of vour rezlationship to William Harvey?

Mr. Wesatherby. At the time I was an employee of his.

Mr. BAron. Did William Harvey give vou orders directly

in relation to any operation?

Mr. Weatherby. No, sir.

Mr. BAroﬁ. Anv orders from Harvey would have come éhrough
Mr. Maurelius to you, is that correct?

Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir.

Mr. Baron. Do you have any recollection of an operation
to_assassinate Fidel Céstro that was run by William Harvey?

Mr. Waatherby. No, sir.

Mr. Baron;< Do you recall ever hesaring about a plot to
assassinage Castro by placing poison in his food?

Mr. Weatherby. No, sir.

Mr. Baron. This was never mentioned :to vou by anyone in
Task Force W? |

Mr. Weatherby. Absolutely not. I would like to point
out at that time I was GS-11 and €GS-11's are not told a great
deal.

Mr. Baron. For the racord, what is a G5-117

202448 Mige Ws8atherby. That is a --
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Mr. Baron. Civil Service rank?

Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir.

Mr. Baron. How would you have characterized Mr. Harvey's
stylae of leadership and operations at that tima?

Mr. Weatherby., Mr, Harvey was flamboyant, a hard charger,
took care of his troops.

Mr. Baron. In what way was he fiamboyant?

Mr. Weatherby. Well, I think he had a good lifestyle.

He was a large man, and perhaps flambovant is not the correct
word. But he was =-=-.cgolorful might be a batter choice of words

Mr. Baron. Was ﬂe & man that vou would describe as
strong-willed and indeapendent minded?

Mr. Weatherby. I think ws can safely say that, sir.

Mr. Baron. Would you say that if William Harvey determined
in his own mind that a course of action was the correct one,
or the most efféctive operationally, that hes would do everything
in his power to carry it out?

Mr. Weatherby. I aouldn'+t answer that, sir. It would
be pure conjecture on my part.

Mr. BAron. Did vou sver have any contact with Brucse
Cheever in relation to any operation targetted against the
life of Fidel Castro?

Mr. Weatherby. None whatsosver, sir.

Mr. Baron. Did you ever discuss assassination techniqueas

as distinct from means of initiating & coup with Desmond
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FitzGerald?
Mr. Weatherby. I, did not, sir.
Mr. Baron. Did Desmond FitzGerald ever raise with you
the idea of placing an exploding sea shell in an area where
Fidel Castro might be skin-diving?
Mr. Weatherby. No, sir.

Mr. Barcn. Did he ever raise with you, or 4did anvonse
ever ralse with you, the idea of sending a éiviﬁq suit to
Fidel Castro as a present which would be cbntaminate& with
bacteria? -

Mr. Weatherby. Absolutely not, sir.

This was the first time I have ever theard of it.

Mr. Barcn. Did anyone in Task Force W of in the Tgchnical
Services Division ever discuss with you the develeopment of
any poiséns that could be used for assassinations?

Mr. Weathe;by. No, sir.

Mr. Baron. - Turning now to your first contact with AMLASH,
during that period cof time would vou placs that contact?

Mr. Weétherby. ‘The first caﬁtact, sir, that should have
been roughly, roughly about the thirty day period from maybe
the 26th of Juiy, 1962 through mavbe 18 August 1962.

Mr. Baron. Do you remember how vou first learned that
A&LASH was going to Helsinki?

Mr. Weatherby. That was brought to our attsantion by an

assat, I believe, in Miami;, and ultimately through AMWHIP in
8 Poage 3I0
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New York.

Mr. Baron. And w@at was the purpose of your trip to
Helsinki?

Mr. Weatherby. The purpose of my trip to Helsinki'was to
ascertain if AMLASH was prepared to defect, and if so, to
assist him in doing sc and to gain as much mileage for us from
informétion of a defector from a high~level Cuban official as

possible. =

Mr. Baron. This would be a highly publicized defection
from the country perhaps having AMLASH coma to the United
States?

Mr. Weatherby. That had not been detemined, but a
defection announcament in a major city is always useful.

Mr. Baron. Wers vou awars of any contact bastween Carlos
Tepédino, who operated then under the cryptonym of AMWHIP in
the FBI?

Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir.

Mr. Baron. What was the nature of tﬁét-eoﬁtact?

Mr. Weatherby.” I believe, and again my recollecfiou is
hazy, but he had been reporting, I believe, t0 an FBI asset
who turned the information to us through the normal course of
events.

Mr. Baron. Wag he reporting to an FBI emploveea?

Mr. Weatherby. I'm not sure of the background of that

contact at this point.

po202448 Page 31
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'Mr. Baron. Does it refresh your recollecticn if I
represent to you that the IG Raport indicates that Tepadino
was disgruntled with the CIA ovar their lack of vigor in
providing support to AMLASH in his attempt to defect?

Mr. Weatherby. I recall that -from the report, sir.

for Tepedino's contact with the FBI?

Mr. Weatherby. No, sir. I do not, si;. I have no
independent recollection.

Mr. Baron. Do you recall receiving reports réqulariy
from the FBI on information regarding AMLASH that was coming
to you. through Tepedino or to them through Tepedino?

Mr. Weatherby. I beliave there may have bsen some
initially, but I don't racall, as a matter of fact, today.

Mr. Baron. .Did 'you have facs to face mestings with the
FBI at any poiﬁf on this préject?

Mr. Weatherby. i don't recall, sir. I think not.

Mr. Baron. Would the FBI have been aware generally of
the purpose of Project AMLASH?

Mr. Weatherby. No, sir, not to my knowledge.

Mr. Baron. Did you meet with Tepedino in New York City
in mid-July, approximataly July 13, 14 1962 to discuss your
trip to Helsinki?

Mr. Weatherby. I made initial contact with him either

|

PSRy ggmggéy for that purncse, sir, in New York.

Mr. Baron. But you do not have any independent recollectigr
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(i
he® 1 Mr. Baron. And what was Tepedino's occupation at that
3
g 2 time?
H .
E 3 Mr. Weatherby. He had a, he was in a partnership with
4 a brewery manufacturing firm.
5 Mr. Baron. And did he receive money from the CIA at any
6 point during vour contact with him?
7 Mr. Weatherby. As a salary, sir?
é Mr. Baron. Ahy money in any form for any“ﬁurpose.
9 Mr. Weatherby. He received money, he received money for
10 || tickets when he did any missions, if you willy for us, but
11 there was never any compansation in terms of any monthly
. A
twv E 12 salary or a bonus.
e o
g 13 Mr. Kelley. You paid his expenses, in other words?
)
14 Mr. Weatherby. He would often not take that. He would

15 take a ticket. He was a very well-to~do man, and he was
16 patriotically motivatéd to freeing Cuba. That was his
17 contribution.

Mr. Baron., Did Tepedino sver offer to perform an

18
% 19 operation directly in Cuba?
d . B
o 50 Mr. Weatherby. No, sir, not to my knowledge.
&
E 21 Mr. BAron.  He simply served as an intermediary to AMLASH?
g
u Mr., Weatherby. Yes, sir,
@ 22
[' ; 2% Mr. Baron. Do you reacall the circumstances of your first
E o4 face-to~face meeting with AMLASH?
; . .

WY 50955 Dﬂﬂ%322“2443 Pﬁgefﬁgﬁtherby. You are gOinq back a long way., sir. ¥
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believe I contacted him in New York and invited him to lunch.
Mr. Baron. I am Feferrinq now to AMLASH and not to

Tepedino.

Mr. Weatherby. I'm sorry. Would you please rephrase
the quéstion again for me?

Mr. Baron. Yes.

Do you recall the circumstances of your first face-to-
face meating with AMLASH? | =

Mr. Weatherby. You mean how it was arranged?

Mr. Bareon. No, the circumstances of the meating itself;
where it took placsa.

Mr. Weathérby. Yesg, sir,

Mr. Baron. And what transpired and the épproximate
date?

Mr. Weatherby. It took place in Helsinki in a hotel in
the latter parﬁ.of July or during the Helsinki‘Youth Festival
of 1962.

Mr. Baron. Do vou racall what transgspirad at that meeting?

Mr. Weatherby. Not any longer, sir.

Mr. Baron. Do yvou have any independant recollection of
any subject that was discussed at that meeting?

Mr. Wsatherby. Well, at that meeting it would naturally
have been discussed, his desires for defection; his plans,
what he wanted to seas us about.

gmag ron. Do you recall whether he came away from that
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g
. 4
(i . ‘ |
- - 1 megeting as intent on defection as he was when he went inte the
o
g 2 meeting?
E 3 Mr. Weatherby. I can't recall that meeting specifically,
4 I could give vou a genmral feeling of the period of time in
5 Halsinki.
6 Mr. Baron. All right. Plsase do.
7 Mr. Kelley. Could I just ask a question first?
8 Mr. Weathearby. Yas. =
g Mr. Kelley. Did you have other cases that you were
10 working on at this time?
11 Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir.
.
: 3
Rﬁ“ N 12 Mr. Kelley. How many others, more or lass?
- . ,
g 13 Mr. Weatherby. Maybe thirty.
; .
14 . Mr. Kelley. And these all involved individuals, people

15 you would meet like you met AMLASH?

18 Mrx. Weathe;by. In some cases, yes. . In others, I was

17 a supporting officer, meaning I maintained a file, maintainad
18 the traffic, offered advice, wrote cables, taliéd to different .
19 officers about handling the different individuals.

20 Mr. Kelley. So this was.one_of some thirty different

21 || cases that'ycu would be involved in?

22 Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir. At the time, I had a number of
2% I countries under my responsibility, and in each country were a

o4 || mumber of cases which had many thrzads not unSimilar to this.

410 First Street, 5.E., Washington, D.C. 20003
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Mr. Kelley. Where would you rank the AMLASH case in terms
of time vou spent on it among this thirty?
Mr. Weatherby. T would think it was certainly one of the
most premising and one in which I put the most time, but it
was the kind of a case which was on again, off again. When
the man was out and we could talk ¢ him, it was a full-time

jJob. And then it would just almest go into abevance for months

at a time.

Mr. Baron. Despite tha amount of time that you put in
on the project, would it have been on the top of vour priority
list at that tima?

Mr. Weatherby. If a davelopment took place which required
my attention, it would be, if that answers your question, sir.

Mr. Kelley. Whers would you rank the AMLASH casa among
these thirty in terms of your own personal interest?

Mr. Waath;rby. I think it was probably the bast case, if
it could evaer jeall.

Mr. Baron. Did your superiors in Task Force W fesl the
same way about it?

Mr. Weatherby. I think they thought it was a good case,
but it was in the all-over spectrum one of a number. I cannot
recall how they would rank it in terms of —;

Mr. Baron. But was it clearly a case though that

Maurelius and Harvey would take a personal interest in, and

ol rpijct3berald?
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Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir.

Mr. Baron. Was it also a case that was important enough
to be subject to inquiries from the DDP?

Mr. Weatherby. I would think so.

Mr. Baron. But you don't have any direct  recollection of
inquiries by the DDP, or do you?

Mr. Weatherby. I do not have any direct -- I am gure
there was interest shown because of the pof;ntfil it showed.
After all, the man was probably number fcurlin the government
at that time. |

Mr. Kelley. That's the way vou conceived of him, vou
realized that he was number four?

Mr. Weatherby. Yes.

Mr. Kelley. You treated him, in other words, vou were
conscious of the fact that vou were dealing with the number
four man? |

Mr. Weatherby. I thought he was. I think most people
did. |

Mr. Kelley. This meant that after Fidel, Raul and Che,
then came AMLASH.

Mr. Weatehrby. I bhelieve so, in terms of personalities
that vou would focus upon. You have the = Prime Minister, vou
have the Foreign Minister, you have a number of others in there

but they weren't of prime concern to us.

bon2448 MlageBaFon. Do you recall any specific instances where you
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: 2
(3 _ -
: 1 discussed the AMLASH project with Richard Helms?
L=1
o~
g 2 Mr. Weatherby. ©No, I did not.
g S Mr. Baron. Or with anyone else in the DDP above the
4 Chief of Task Force W?
5 Mr. Weatherby. I may have gone =-- again, I don't recall
6 myself, but I certainly may have gone along with Dasmond
7 Fitzgerald ~- wall, but I don't recall specifically now.
8 Mr. Baron. Do you recall being asked by Mr. Mauraslius
9 or the Chief of Task Force W to prapare a report, raports

10 that were spacifically to go up to the DDP?
11 Mr. Weatherby. I don't honestly recall.
12 Mr. Kelley. We are on the varge of talking about what

13 transpired at the first meeting. As you told us, this mesting

WARD & PAUL

14 is with a person that you conceivaed of as the fourth most

15 important or prominent personality in the Cuban regime?

16 Mr. Weatherby. To us.

17 Mr. Kelley.. A1l rightf

18 Mr. Weatharby. Ag an operational térget, perhaps.

1% Mr. Kelley. To the CIA?

20 Mr. Weatherby. Or operational interest.

o1 Mr. Kelley. But at any rate, a very important person

20 i even in Cuba, in Castro’'s ~- a prominasnt member of Castro's
23 || entourage?

24 Mr. Weatherby. I can't speak for Castro. He was an

410 First Street, 5.£., Washington, D.C, 20003
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of Batista, but he certainly didn't figure prominently in
Castro's cabinet. Obviously, he didn't hold much of a position,
but he was kind of an old boy who had gone a little astray and
a dissident, unhappy, but a member of the contributing guerrilla
movement which eventually overthrew Batista and, therefore, was
always welcomed in most of their circles.

My . Kelléy. My question is, then, when yYou would meet him
in Helsinki or wherever, did you take any ﬁ;ecdﬁtions +o insure
that vour meeting was not observed by membars of Castro's
intelligence force who might bs following this man?

Mr. Weatherby. We would have countersurveillance.

Mr. Kelley. And did that aver indicate that you were
followed or being observed?

Mr. Weatherby. No, sir.

Mr. Kéliey. Did yoﬁ meat in out of the way places, or --

Mr.—Weatha%by. Hotel rooms, sometimes in a car.

Mr. Kelley. Thaese would be safe housse-~type hotel rooms,
or would he come to your room?

Mr. Weatherby. Probably go to'Tepadino's. I don't recall
the exact details of that. It would not be in the parlance of
a safe house.

Mr. Kelley. Uh-huh. Okay.

Mr. Baron. Youwrs going to describe the gasnsral ..

impression vou had of the series of meetings that took place
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1962 in Helsinki?

Mr. Weatherby. Ygs.

The purpose, the initial purpose of my~ going over, as has
been pointed out, was to arrange for the defection of a
prominent Cuban revolutionarv with maximum publicity for the
West.

In talking to him =-- and again, we are stretching back
over thirteen years from memory -- he was still=very much
interested in that. He was fed up with the sale of the
revolution by Castro tc the Russians, and it didn't repfeseut
what he thought he had been fighting for with the old DR at
the time they overthrew Batista.

He had a thread throughout his thinking though that he
would, he would rathef, if there was a reason, hz would rather
stay and change events in Cuba, if he possibly, if this
possibly.could-be done.. In other words, to put the revolution
back in its proportions as he had contributed to it and he
imagined it should have been. DBut he didn't have a resal plan
and he didn't, he wasn't surs how to accomplish this. The
purpose becams then to keep him in place rathesr than defect
him, because an agent in place is always worth a qreat deal
more fhan one who defects. |

As you probably have heard, you get a debriefing of what
he knows, you get a little Press play, and that's the end of

it with the man normally except the contacts he might have and

2002448 Page 40
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50 forth, but an agent in place is worth a great deal more.

This then became my assignment, was to convince him ¢o
stay in place and to report €0 us.

Mr. Baron. Do you racall what kind of proposals he may
have made or prospects he may have raised ahout opsrations
Ehat would have been significant enough to merit his staving
inside Cuba instead of defecting?

Mr.. Weatherby. Well, he wanted to ove%thrﬁw Castro, he
wanted to changs tha regime, or at the very least bring Castro
arcund to his concept of the revolution.

Mr. Baron. Did he ever mention that as a realistic
possibility, bringing Castro arocund to his concept?

Mr. Weatherby. WNot really. He discussed it, but I don't
think’ he really belisved it.

Mr. Baromn. And how likely did he fe&l at the time the
prospecﬁ was ofvleading a widespread coup against Castro?

Mr. Weatharby. You kﬁow, I don't think he evaen thought
that far. He was -- it was interesting. He was mercurial
at times, thoughtful, and methodical in turn. He had a great
many things evolving in his mind, none of which were practical,
none of which he could tie down. One of the interesting parts
of meeting him was to attempt to sort out what the man really
wanted and what he wanted to do, what he could do, and possibly
what his friends could do. 2And this was the thrust of ths=

balance of4fhe +time that I was with him.
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ks

Mr. Baron. Do you recall his expressing such a vehement
intention to overthrow, Castro that it involved a willingness
to kill Castro if the opportunity arose?

Mr. Weatherby. He mentioned, or he talked about this in
genaralities, but my impression was that it was a manifestation
of-intensity of feeling rather than really sver doing anything

to that degree.

Mr. Baron. But he did in one way or other=discuss his

willingnass to do something like assassinate Castro?

P202448 Page 42
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Mr., Weatherby. He never used that term. He didn't. like
it.

Mr. Baron. The te;m "assassinate"?

Mr. Weatherby. Yes.

Mr. Baron. What terms would he use?

Mr. Weatherby. "Eliminate."

Mr. Baron. Or other euphemisms that clearly had the

same 1lmport?

Mr. Weatherby. I like to think he meant to get rid of
in one way or another, either exile or in a coup in which
obviously blood will be shed on both sides.

Mr. Baron. Was 1t not clear that whether or not he at
that time had a specific plan or a specific intention to
proceed to eliminate Castro by taking his life, he was interestqd
in tﬁe prospect of having support f£or such an operation if
it could be mounted?

Mr. Weatherby. He was interested in,‘as he put it, and
again we .are talking over 13 vears., in getting rid of the man's
regime, and he éidn't limit himself to any particular method,
nor did he dwell on assassination as such.

Mr. Baron. .But was assassination, though perhaps mentioned
by other names, one means that was acceptable to him of
getting rid of Castro?

Mr. Weatherby. I never tcook him seriocusly. I think in

a fire-fight, in other words, if you are storming the palace




3 a

TOP SECRET N
8
(i.h§2 1 and the man loses his life, so be it. I mean, I might lose
E 2 mine was his attitude. |
% 3 Mr. Baron. Whether or not you took him seriously, was
E 4 hé meaning the prospect of assassinating Castro --
® Mr. Weatherby. I think --
6 Mr. Baron. Or the desirability to assassinate Castro?
7 Mr. Weatherby. To eliminate him in theory, I think, or
8 he might have discussed it. I don't reéall ;odé§ precisely
9 the exact terms or the exact seriousness of the man to do an
10 || act 1like that.
11 Mr. Baron. But the way that you recall that series.of
(qw’ J 12 meetings, is it likely that he did express the desirability
<
E 15 | of eliminating Castro by assassination?
&
z 14 .Mr. Weatherby. I think as a possibility, not as a
19 desirability.
16 Mr., Bayly .“ Perhaps you have been asked this, but I
17 || would like to ask you myself if you have not been to offer what
18 vou understand to he the meaning of the term "assassinate," or
- 19 || "agsassination®? ’
8
g 20 Mr. Weatherky. I'm sorry. Would you --
g 21 Mr. Bayly. . What is the meaning, what is your interpretation
g 22 | of it, or what do you understand the term "assassinate" to
ul
(“m g 23 || mean?
| g 24 Mr. Weatherby. Well, I take that to mean deliberate taking
HW .50%55 Dob d:P@fﬂQ@m'Sm}éﬁa with the intent --
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Mr. Bayly.. Uell, is it --

Mr. Baron. Off the record.

(Discussion off the record.)

Senator Morgan. Do you solemnly swear that the testimony
vou have given this afternoon to this Committee and the
testimony that you will give is the truth, the whole truth,
and nothing but the truth, so help you God?

Mr. Weatherby. I do, sir.

Senator Morgan. I will sit in for a little while, if
you'don't mind.

Mr. Baron. Off the record.

{Discussion off the record.)

Mr. Bayly . I had oﬁe question pending, Senator.

‘Mr. Baron. Mr. Weatherby, isn't it true that we have
been talking for awhile ﬁow using your :alias, Weatherby, and
that we have an égreement that we mentioned before that four
true identity will be on file at the CIA?

Mr. Weatherby. That's correct, sir.

Mr. Baron. A&And I would like to introduce as Weatherby

- Exhibit 1 a statement regarding testimony in alias and ask you

if this is an accurate statement of vour true identity?
(The document referred to was
marked Weatherby Exhibit No. 1

for identification.)}

32202448 Page 45
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Mr., Weatherby. It is, sir.

Mr. Baron. And you have signed that statement and I have
signed it as a witness, is that correct?

Mr. Weatherby. That is correct, sir.

Mr. Baron. And it is your understanding that we will
attach thié statement as an exhibit to your transcript in
sanitized form, leaving out your true identity?

Mr. Weatherby. That is my understandiﬁ;, sir.

Mr. Baron. Is it also true that all of the answers to
guestions that you have given up until this ‘peint in our
examination are.true to-the best of your knowledge, and
you are willing to swear to the truth under ocath now?

Mr., Weatherby. Absolutely, sir.

.My, Baron. Thank you.

Why don't you proceed with your question?

Mr. Bayly . You have already dealt with the matter of
counsel?.-

Mr. Baron. We have.

You understand now that you are under ocath and you still
* have the right to counsel and can stop at any point to request
counsel if you desire?

Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir,

Mr . Baron. And yoﬁ.ére voiuntarily appearing here today

without counsel?

32002448Mrpagdeadherby. That is correct, sir.
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Mr., Baron. And you understand that your Fifth Amendment
rights are intact before this Committee?

Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir.

Mr. Bayly.. My question, sir, if you recall is what you
understood assassination to mean, the term?

Mr. Weatherby. I said the delibherate taking of another
man's life.

Mr. Bayly . Well, then, howlwould ?09 d;stfﬁgﬁish it from
murder?

Mr. Weatherby. Usually it has a poliiical connotation.

Mr. Bayly.. In other words, it is a singling out of
a political leader for a political purpose?

Mr. Weatherby. Yes, with the intent of eliminating that
particular person.

Mr. Bayly;.‘ So as to alter or effect a political change?

Mr. Weatherby. Possibly. Maybe vengeance. It could
be a number of reasons.

Mr. Bayly.. " But it is the purpose in the act, is that
not correct, T mean shooting Mr. Castro? To steal his wallet

* or avenge vourself bn hin because of some suspected adultery

is not really the same thing, is 1it?

Mr. Weatherby. No. I think you are describing murder
perhaps more closely there. I am not a lawyer, sir, so I

cannot get into these fine points.

;

52202448 MPagBapfly . The reason I ask you these guestions is so tha

t
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( g 1 .
- 4sB 6 the Committee would have a better understanding of what went
§ 2
; ' through your mind when you spoke about, for instance, AMLASH.
g 3
¢ What did you understand him to mean when he used the term
& 4
assassination when an infrequent --
5
Mr. Weatherby. He didn't use the term, as I recall.
&
Mr. Bayly.. He never did.
i ‘
Mr. Weatherby. No, sir. He abhorred that and preferred,
8 e
as I believe I said, and I think I recall whethéf¥ it was
9.
eliminate or to get rid of.
10 . - .
Mr. Bayly.:. And did you yourself in your dealing with him
11
ever use the word "assassinate"?
(. 12
- 2 Mr. ¥leatherby. I discussed that with him when I was trying
" 13 |
a to find ocut what he meant.
: 14 . ) ‘
 Mr. Bayly.. And did vou explain to him what you meant?
15
Mr . Weatherby. He knew. I mean, I think it may have been
16 ) ‘
a question of languages or a question of semantics at the time,
17
but I think he understood that.
18 . .
Mr. Bayly.. Did you ever use the word "kill"?
- 19 .
g Mr. Weatherby. T do not recall, sir. It has been 13 years|
[=] .
o 20) ) . '
g Mr. Bayly.. I understand that. How about the word
s 21 -
H "murder” or any similar word?
g 22 .
g Mr. Weatherby. HNo, sir.
e |.f.| 25
(' B Mr. Bayily:. -50 your understanding of those terms is
T 24 ‘
& drawn from the sense of what occurred rather than from the
o
< 25 )
HW 50955 Docldi323iadsseabangage used?
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(f“ g 1 Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir.
ot
- g 2 Mr. Bayly.. Thank you. That's all I have.
o
g 3 Mr. Kelley. Did y;u speak through an interpreter with
g 4 AMLASH?

5 Mr. Weatherby. Sometimes yes, sometimes no. He had

& limited English.

o Mr. Kelley. Do yvou speak Spanish?

8 Mr. Weatherby. I do not, _

9 Mr. Kelley. And he had limited English?

10 Mr. Weatherby. Correct, sir. | |

11 Mr. Kelley. Who would serve as the interpreter in

192 Helsinki?

ot
3
e & .
o 173 Mr. Weatherby. AMWHIP did.
a :
g 14. Mr. Baron. Mr. Weatherby, I would like to show you a
15 'piecé of paper that we will mark Ueatherby Exhibit 2, which
16 is an excerpt from the I.G. report that includes remarks said
17 to have been in your contact report of youf first meeting with
18 AMLASH during the period <f July 30 to August 6, 1962.
19 (The document referred to
P
=]
& 20 was marked Weatherby
©
[n]
g 21 Exhibit No. 2 for
E 28 identification.)
W
. e
-
% 24
£
2
< 25
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{Discussion off the record.)

Mr. Baron. Does this document refresh your recollection
enough so that you recall whether or not you wrote it or
whether you wrote those éxcerpts?

Mr. Weatherby. If it came from the file, sir, I am
sure I did.

Mr. Baron. And do you have any independent recollection
of writing this document or of the events réﬁef?ed‘to in 1t?

Mr . Weatherby. I don't have a personal recollection of

these subjects in a discussion with him until I have seen

the paper again.

Mr. Baron. WNow that you are looking at this excerpt
from your contact report, do you recall thap AMLASH felt that
he wpuld be interested in returning to Cuba and in risking his
life by doing so, "if he could be given a really large ﬁart
to play"? '

Mr. Weatherby. Yes.

Mr. Baron. Do you recall --

Mr. Weatherby. May I interrupt, sir?

Mr. Baron. Yes.

Mr. Weatherby. I don't remember the precise langauge,
but the thought, I certainly, I certainly do.

Mr. Baron. And do you recall AMLASH expressing generally

to you the feeling that "he wanted to plan the execution of

oL EeS Rodg%guez { a top ranking Castro subordinate) and the

Page
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Scviet Ambassador, and also to eliminate Fidel by execution,
if necessary." .
) Do you recall his expressing that feeling to you?

Mr. Weatherby. I do not recall today his expressing the
feeling in the words in the exhibit. However, I believe that
that rePresents at least a portion of his thoughts at the time,
only as an idea or an expression of the degree to which he
felt he wanted to do something and was totaiiy fiustrated in
doing it. I mean, just look at the large list he has, and --

Mr. Baron. What large list are you referring to?

Mr. Weatherby. The one there in which he talks about
Rodriguez and the Ambassador and Fidel. I mean there is
no -- as I say, I believe that represented a feeling he had
tﬁat‘he has to get rid of these people in some manner.

Mr. Baron. Do you really characterize this list of three
people that appear to be carefully selected as a large list
of targets, or doesn't it appear to be, as I said, a fairly
careful selection of key people whose elimination would
seriocusly affect the stability of the Cuban goﬁernment?

Mr. Weatherby. HNo, I don't feel that way. If I may digreqd
a little for the record, I think if is an expression of his
frustration simply because it isn't a diabolical scheme the

man is talking about if, in fact, he talked about these people

because he's probably upset with the Soviets there. Therefore,

szhezgetspragedsnf the Soviet Ambassador. Well, they put a new

4]
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one in, and that doesn't do anything to the stability there.
And if you get rid of Cdrlos Rodriguez, Rodriquez didn't have

a great following of hi; own, he was somebody that was probably
a principal that came to his mind and, of‘course; Fidel as-
the head of‘state represents something to him that he would
like to have changed.

In other words, I'm trying to say that when you deal with
a man like this and you have ncot met him very mggh, yvou have
to let the man express himself, you have go; to find out
by questioning what he really means, what}s really bothering
him, what dcoes he really want to do. Does he have ?PY plans,
how deep is his thinking, is he just an emotioﬁal type?

Mr. Baron. But isn't it significant in some way that --

'strike that.

Wouldn't his desire to plan the execution of Fidel Castro
have appeafed‘to”you at that time significant in light of the
fact that you included it in your contactrreport?

Mr. Weatherby. His statement there represents to me again
as I have said befqre, the degree of emotion that he felt
about the problem in Cuba and the Cuban situation politically
as it turned out. A contact report, which is a piece of paper
basically to refresh the case officer's mind about what took
place, I wouldn't, I wouldn't read into it too much.

Mr. Baron. MNonetheless, didn't you see his expression of

this desire to eliminate Fidel by execution, if necessary,

2202448 Page 52
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significant enough so that there should be some record of it?

Mr. Weatherby. I thought that it certainly should be
a matter of record to indicate his degree of concern, certainly.
And it also became a point for me to dissuade him of at that
time.

Mr. Baron. In the same contact report vou indicated that
you were "making no commitments or plans,” but that yvou were
pointing out to AMLASH "that schemes like he"envféions certainly
had their place, but that a lot of coordination, planning,
information collection, etcetera were necessary prerequisites
to ensure the value and success of such plans.”

Doesn't that indicate that his mention of eliminating
Fidel and other key figures in Cuba at that time were at least
considered by you to have had a place in future'contaéts with
AMLASH?

Mr. Weatherby. Absolutely not, in that éase. Wbat you
have.got to do with a man like this who may havelﬁgoughts of
that intensity, or even register thoughts of that.intensity
is not disabuse him immediately of his thinking because if
I want him for something else I can't make a -- I would be --
it would be poor planning to alienate the man rigﬁt away if
I immediately turn off the idea he has.  And this is all in
one meeting, don't forget, as best as I gecall. I have got

to attempt to blunt that and eventually change his thinking,

3pandugpouraiestsdon 't go off. And if he was going to do something
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-8 1
(w ;sh 12 like that it takes, if someone is going to do anything it
= 2 '
§ takes coordination and planning and etcetera. And you have
a 3 .
e got to gradually take the man from an intense thought and
£
£ 4
perhaps mold it into something that can work, or something
5
that is acceptable.
6 .
In other words, I wouldn't,
7
Mr. Baron. Doesn't the language here, though, indicate
8 _ -
that although you may have wanted to mold his deSires into a
9
workable plan, the fact that he had mentioned desire: to eliminaf
10
Castroc by execution, if necessary, wasn't something that was
11
rejected out of hand, that it might be something that you
‘ 12 -
( 3 would want to work into a usable plan.
Rt & 3
13
a Mr. Weatherby. Well, I think we are a little out of
&
3 14 . : : :
context by looking at just this excerpt. I think you have to
15 . : <3 s
look at Castro to see how it develops and what is said in a
16 few words in a contact report, which is not verbatim, you
17 .
would acknowledge should not be taken absolutely literally.
18 Mr. Baron. You have mentioned that these events were
- 19 .
e a long time ago.
: 20
3 Mr. Weatherby. Uh huh.
& 21
2 Mr. Baron. And that your recollection is not crystal
g 22
Z clear about them.
“ 23
SR Do you have a very clear recollection of the context in
L@
= =4 which this contact report was written?
-
5 25
W 50955 DDUId“ﬂ20244BM5&ggq@therby. No, I don't remember every, you know
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every point of conversation and every place we visited during
this period of time. |

Mr. Baron. Do youhrecall with great clarity what you
may have said in response to AMLASH when he expressed this
desire to assassinate Castro?

Mr. Weatherby. I would not remember verbatim what I
had said 13 years ago,.sir.

Mr. Baron. What would the purpose of awcoqgact report
have been?

Mr. Weatherby. Contact or contact reports in general,
sir?

Mr. Baron. Yes.

Mr. Weatherby. Contact reports are reports produced
by.operations officers for the record to remind them of what
transpired at some future date and for other officers who
may assume a case in the future, so that memorandum for the
record is what it is.

Mr. Baron. To whom would a contact repért be submitted?

Mr. Weatherby. Dependiﬁg on it, depending on the nature
of the case and the level of the officer, it would.probably
go to his immediate superior, or could remain in the file.

Mr. Baron. Tould your contact reports on your meetings
in lelsinki have been reviewed by Mr. Maurelius?

Mr. Weatherby. I would hope they would have been when I

got back from the trip. These are not transmitted electrically

}22[:24413 Page 55 SAD CEs,DBEY
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(8 1
:h§l4 as you may know. These are hand-written or type-written and
& 2
8 entered in the file as a matter or record.
€ 3
: Mr. Baron. Would they have been reviewed by William
& 4
flarvey?
5
Mr. Weatherby. I doubt --
6
Mr. Baron. Or his deputy?
7
Mr. Weatherhby. I doubt that,
8 - -
Mr. Baron. And Harvey was Chief of Task Force W at that
9
time.
10
Is that correct?
13 : )
Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir.
{ ) 12 _
e 3 Mr. Baron. Do you recall relaying to Mr. Maurelius
o 13 e i . . |
a or to William Harvey or his Deputy at this time any sense
o
z 14 : . .
of the importance of these sentiments that AMLASH had expressed
16
to you in Helsinki upon your return from that trip?
Mr. Weatherby. I am sure I did. I don't recall precisely}
17
but I do recall a cable which I wrote in which I expressed
18 -
some concern about the man's mercurial temperament and
o 19 . ... . ' , .
g dispesition, and then asked for, I believe, a Spanish-speaking
(=]
o 20 . .
b case officer because I thought that that would be -- there
§ 21 ' |
€ was more accuracy to be relayed in communicating than communi-
g 22 , . .
. 5 cating directly with someone.
PEEE 5.{1 23
(H H Mr. Baron. And so you asked for a Spanish-speaking case
2 24
E officer to take over the operation from you?
o
5 25 . .
HY 50255 Docld: 32202448 !MageWBatherby. No. I asked for his assistance.
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(_ s@ 15 Mr. Baron. Did you receive that assistance?
g 2
N Mr. Weatherby. I did.
g S
g Mr. Baron. And was that the man who testified here the
& 4
other day?
5
Mr. Weatherby. No, sir. ©Oh --
6
‘ Mr. Baron. Under the alias of Garmeyer, being referred
7
to generally as AMLASH case officer?
8 .
Mr. Weatherby. No, sir. That was another gentleman whom
9
I met in Paris.
10
Mr. Baron. And what was his name, or was he the Spanish-
11
speaking case officer
{ - 12 ‘ . .
N Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir. I believe you have that in the
a 13
e excerpt there.
3 14 : : .
~Mr. Baron. Whose name is mentioned in the I.G. report?
15
Mr. Weatherby. Yes, correct, sir.
16 ) L _
Mr. Baron. As a participant in meetings that you held
17 . :
with AMLASH and Tepedino in Paris in mid-August of '62?
18 . )
Mr. Weatherby. That would be correct, sir.
- 19 . .
§ Mr. Baron. You did return to headquarters in Langley
g 20 .
o from your meeting in Helsinki.
s 21
€ Is that correct?
g 22 . . .
g Mr. Weatherby. No. I went directly to Paris. I did
”'3 23 |
{' § not directly. I went through Stockholm and I believe Copenhagen
. @
3 24 .
i and then down to Paris.
[=]
< 25 , , .
WW 50955 DocIdl32202148" EpagRaFPn . Did you communicate to headquarters anything
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other than the mercurial temperament of AMLASH, anything else
in relation to your meetings with him in Helsinki?

Mr. Weatherby. I don't remember precisely, but I would
have sent some type electrical transmission summarizing the
meeting and how it went, and any~problems of security that
might have occurred, and probably some initial impressions.

Mr. Baron. And that would be a cable that we should find
in the AMLASH file? I

Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir.

‘Mr. Baron. Do you recall meeting with AMLASH in.
Copenhagen around August 10 or 11, 1962, for further discussiong
with him?

Mr. Weatherby. I met him at appfoximately that date.

‘Mr. Baron. Do you recall what transpired in those
discussions?

Mr . Weathergy. I do noé, sir, but I would think nothing
of great substance.

Mr. Baron. Do you recall any discussions involving the
word "assassination"?

Mr. Weatherby. I do not, sir. That's in Copenhagen?

Mr. Baron. Correct. Was Carlos'fepedino present at that
meeting?

Mr. Weatherby. Yes, he should have been.

Mr. Baron. I am showing to you now a document marked

JHpatheshye Bghibit 3, which refers to a contact report that you




L
- 1y

o

Phone (Area 202) 544-600¢

=
-~

1&

11

12

13

WARD B PAUL

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

25

24

410 First Street, 5.E., Wasnington, D.C. 20003

25
HW 50955 DocId{32202448 Page 59

TOP SECRET

wrote on your meeting in Copenhagen on August 10 and 11,

and it is excerpted from the I.G. report at page 58.

{The docunment referred to
was marked Weatherby Exhibit

No. 3 for identification.)

56

1962,
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' 8
(g 1
- ggh 18 (Pause)
g 2
w Mr. Weatherby. Okay, I read it.
& 3
¢ Mr. Baron. Does this document refresh your recollection
a 4
about the substance of your meeting with AMLASH in Copenhagen?
5
Mr. Weatherby. It is not enough to refresh my recollection
6
of the meeting in Copenhagen per se, but I think in earlier
7
tegtimony I discussed the use of the term in talking to him,
8 ' T .
"agsassinate,"” and indicated that he was opposed to a term
9 .
of that nature.
10 _ .
I think it would show that I perhaps was not sure whers
11
that particular discussion took place, Stockholm or Copenhagen
(. . 12 g o
w3 or in Helsinki.
. 13 . _ _ _
a Mr. Baron. In referring to the portion of this excerpt
Y
from your contact report that says "We used the term 'assassinate.
15
The use of this term we later learned from Tepedino and from
16 .
AMLASH himself was most objectionable to the latter, and
17
he was visibly upset. It was not the act he objected to,
18 . . .
but rather merely the choice of the word used to describe it.
- 19 P . .u
g '"Eliminate’ was acceptable.
&
; 20 oy .
o Does that generally desribe vour recollection of AMLASH's
g 21 _ | "o g
K attitude toward the use cf the word "assassinate"?
§ 22 .
o Mr. Weatherby. To the best of my recollection, ves.
. ] Mr. Baron. Do you recall reporting directly to anyone
@
% 24 ) , . .
T in Task Force W about AMLASH's attitude toward assassination?
o
3 2 . : . .
HW 50055 nncﬁusznm4ﬂmﬂ@gﬁ@atherby. I think, I don't recall it precisely, sir,
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but ¥ would wager I must have.

Mr. Baron. Do you-recall a subseQuent meeting in Paris
between yourself and AMLASH and AMLASH and Tepedino and
a Spanish-speaking case §fficer from Madrid?

Mr. Weatherby. fes, Sir.

Mr. Baron. Do you recall this involved actually a series

of meetings bhetween August 24th and August 23, 14862, as

indicated by the I.G. report?
Mr. Weatherby. That's correct.
Mr. Baron. Was AMLASH given secret writing training
and issued secret writing supplies shortly after that meeting?
Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir.
Mr. Baron. Was he also taken to the south of France for
a demclition demonstration?
Mr. Weather?y. Yes, sir.
Mr. Baron. Why was this done?
Mr. Weatherby. That was done to show him we were willing
to qive consideration to his desire for some sd6rt of support

from us 1f he went back and undertook to establish a net, if

“ you will, of dissidents.

Mr. Baron. Was this training more than a mere gesture
of support,‘but actually intended as preparation for AMLASH
to enable him to perform-an operation inside Cuba?

Mr. Weatherby. Quite to the contrary, sir. It was given

s 4444 AR Vs1to assuage him to the degree that we could. 1In
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the use of explosives it takes a great deal of knowledge, and
as I recall he prépared~one small charge himself, which does
not entitle a man to do anything, and was allowed to set it
off. And the several charges which, if I recall correctly,
we demonstrated to him were done by a technician who was
accomplished in the use of explosives. But he was, he could

not possibly have -used that, at least safely, had he returned

2

to Cuba, because that was not the intent.
Mr. Baron. Was there any intention of assessing his
sultability for performing operations of this sort during
this period of time?
Mr. Weatherby. No, sir, not in the use of explosives.
Mr. Baron. ©So it was merely a gesture of support for
him and a means of encouraging him to return to Cuba and
continue with other operations?
Mr. Weatherby. That's correct, sir.
Mr. Baron. What was his primary mission as far as wou
ware concerned at that point?
Mr. Weatherby. His mission primarily was to go back and
* report to us any ability he'might have to get into contact
with his o0ld friends from the D.R. movement of other dissidents
to Castro and attempt to unite them and to build some sort of
a workable net with them. We also wantéd any kind of general

information that we could get which would constitute intelligend

sddpbermagipn ¢for us.
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Mr. Baron. Was it clear to you at that time that AMILASH
had direct personal access to Castro?

Mr. Weatherby. He had direct personal access to him as
far as we knew in the company of others.

Mr. Baron. Did he clearly have no access to Castro in
any one-on-one setting?

Mr. Weatherby. I have no idea of that, sir. I might say
that Castro was constantly surrounded by anréntoﬁrage and
you would have to be awfully friendly with Castro to ever get
into that situation with him.

Mr. Baron. It was true, though, was it not, that AMLASH
was personally friendly with Castro and had a long history
of personal relationship with him?

"Mr. Weatherby. He was no longer friendly with him since
his movement was eased out of control of Cuba. They had
a relationship probably as one conspirator'against Batis;a
to another. He had a degree of accessability and was still,
I am sure, held in some respect by Castro, but the degree
of friendship, I don't think you could say it was very deep.

Mr. Baron. ﬁo you recall anything that occurred in
these meetings in mid-August in Paris that would have contributg
further to the belief that AMLASH had a propensity to carry
out an assassination mission?

I3

Mr. Weatherby. IHe may have discussed it again. I don't

sodiRGad L pReghsely there. To the best of my recollection, he

d
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still maintained an intensity of feelings against the Castro
regime, but we had hoped by that time that he was prepared to
go back and become a reporting asset and perhaps an organizer
of a collection of an INTEL network and not pursue or even
attempt to pursue any other activities.

Mr, Ba:on. Let me show vou the document that we will
mark Weatherby Exhibit 4, which is an excerpt f:om a cable

from the Spanish-speaking case officer located whose

name appears in the I.G. report at page 85, éresumably back
to headguarters issued on August 17, 1962.
{The document referred to was
marked Weatherby Exhibit MNo. 4

for identification.)

§22002448 Page 64
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{Pause)

Mr. Weatherby. I have read that.

Mr. Baron. Do you‘recall learning from this CIA case
officer that such a cable was sent? -

Mr. Weatherby. I am sure I knew at that time, or was
informed about the content of that cable, and perhaps the
discussions that the Spanish-gpeaking case officer had with
AMLASH. I may have not been at the meeting -as §2ey conducted
it in Spanish, and I do believe they had several meetings in
which I was not in. attendance. Of that I am ﬁot certain.

Mr. Baron. Do you have a general recollection of AMLASH
making statements or behéving in such a way to indicate that
he "could or might try to carry out on his own initiative"

a "physical elimination mission"?
AMr. Weatherby. He may have continued £o discuss it, but
I didn't feel that he réally meant what he said.

Mr. Baron. Would he have been diséuséing a physical
elimination mission against Castro?

Mr. Weatherby. With thié Spaniéh—speaking case officer?

Mr. Baron. Yes, or in the content 6f these general
meetings?

Mr. Weatherby. He cogld have been. That I don't recall
precisely. It is one thing to have a man perhaps thinking or

expressing feelings in these terms, and you are never sure

when you have put that aside.

P2202443 Paye 6
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Mr. Baron. Was AMLASH being assessed during this period
of time as a potential asset for involvement in any way in
any kind of an assassination mission against Castro?

Mr. Weatherby. Absolutely not by us.

Mr. Baron. Would you consider the initiation of a coup
by means of eliminating the leadership of Cuba an assassination
attempt?

(Pause) h -=

‘Mr, Weatherby. I would think that anytime you attempted --
well, would you state the question again, please? |

Mr. Baron. Would you read the guestion back, please?

(The reporter read back prior question.) |

Mr. Weatherby. By the elimination of the --

Mr. Baron. In othér words, do you draw a distinction
in your mind when you use the word "assassination" betweeﬁ
killing an individual political leader out of any motive on
the one hand, -and on the other hand attempting to kill a
political leader or a circle of political leaders as a means
of initiating a coup to coverthrow an entire governmental

c regime?

Mr. Weatherby. I think‘that would be assassination in
any case if you target it against the individuals,

That's something that bears thought. I mean, if you blew

up a building, for example, to cause a distraction, and pegple

3£ﬁ&£a£1%ﬁ&et&$re' I don't consider that an assassination.
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Mr, Baron. Was any thought given during the periocd of
your.involvement with Project -AMLASH to utilizing AMLASH io
initiate a coup by any means?

Hr. Weatherby. Well, certainly not by assassination. But
if he cculd cverthrow the government, or take perr, or divide
it, that of course was an objective.

Mr. Baron. If he could have deone, if he could have
accomplished that objective by means of physzcafaélimination
of leadership of Cuba, that would not have been objectionable
te you and to others in Task Force W involved in Project
AMLASH at that point, would it?

Mr ., Weatherby. I really can't answer that question. I
don't know what they think and I --

‘Mr. Baron. Speaking for yourself_then, would it have been
an objectionable‘meanst——

Mr. Weatherby. To me it would have heen.

Mr. Baron. -- to overthrow the government?

M. Weatherby. To me it would have been.

Mr. Baron. Are vou personally opposed as a matter of
" morality to assassinations?

Mr . Weatherby. Absolutely.
Mr. Baron. Why?
ﬁr. Weatherby. I don't believe in taking human life,

period in that manner. If you are in a fire fight, or somebody

3obgo siwookifigeat you and you are shcoting at them, then that's
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2
3 1
3 a different story. In cother words, T draw a distinction between
g 2
g assassination of an individual, individuals, and those who
< 3
g lose their life in a battlefield, whether it is in a building
& 4
or on a battlefield.
5 .
Mr. Baron. What about killing the sentry who is guarding
6
the deor to the palace?
l?
Mr. Weatherby. Well, that's --
8 N N
Mr. Baron. As a means of initiating an attack.
9
Mr. Weatherby. That's sort of like asking me when I
10
stopped beating my wife, sir. I would rather not comment on
11
that.
y 12 _
2 Mr. Baron. I am simply trying to point out that or to
&
-es 13
8 ask vou whether there is not some middle ground between a
Ly
z 14
combat situation and an individual murder where it nmight have
15
been acceptable to you at the time for our government to be
16 ’
involved in targeted elimination of political leaders in
17
a regime that we found unacceptable. ) .
18
Mr. Weatherby. I had not really thought about that, and
19
g it is a rather philosophical guestion, sir.
™ 20 .
3 Mr. Baron. All right. Enough philosophy.
E 21
g Let me show you an excerpt from a cable of August 18th
§ 22 : :
g from CIA headquarters to presumably the Spanish-speaking case
é
R 23
{ 8 officer that sent a cable to headguarters on August 17th.
&
2 24
i We will mark this Weatherby Exhibit 5 and reflect that
=]
5 25 . .
HW 50955 DocIdi32déospmperdie et page 85 in the I.G. report.
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{The document referred to
. was marked Weatherby Exhibit

No. 5 for identification.)
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Mr. Baron. Can you tell me first whether you have an’
independent recollection of such a directive reaching you
in Paris; namely, a directly "strongly concur that no physical
elimination missions be given AMLASHT?

Mr, Weatherby. Well, I can believe this as an exhibit.

Mr. Baron. In other words it is credible to you but

you don't have any independent recollection of receiving such

a directive?

Mr. Weatherby. No. But it is within keeping with my
directions at all times, s0, therefore, it seems to be
perfectly logical.

Mr. Baron. Why would such a directive have been sent at
that point? |

. Mr. Weatherby. Probably only to reinforce a case officer'g
judgement in the‘field that he’'s not about to condone such
activity, and they are going on record, as iﬁ the bureaucracy,
saying you are absolutely right.

Mr. Baron. Can you tell me of any significant developmentsg
in Project AMLASH that occurred hetween the time éf these
* meetings in August of 1962 and yvour departure from Project
AMLASH in late 19637 |

Mr. Weatherby. Well, we had éttempted on a number of
occasions to get him to come out again and talk to him and

see what he had accomplished. He had a 5.W. system, as I

sobasEkl s pdfidfpwasn't very successful in communications, and then
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we learned that he was coming out to Porto Alegre in Brazil,
and we made afrangements to visit with him.

That's the other AMLASH case officer and myself.

Mr. Baron. What transpired when you met with AMLASH in
Porto Alegre?

Mr. Weatherby. That was essentially a turnover meeting.
We met-him and he was debriefed in a safe house by the other
case officer in Spanish, and I was posted asﬂa 16okout, and
did noé actually participate in the subsﬁance of the discussiong.

Mr.

Baron. Do you recall that AMLASH was told to assist

a Cuban military officer who operated under the cryptonym of

AMTRUNK 10 in intelligence assignments for the CIA?

Mr. Weatherhy. I de¢ net recall that. That may be after

the turnover. I am not sure.
Mr. Baron. Do you recall --

Mr. Weatherby. I certainly didn't.

Mr. Baron. -- the nature of any assignments given to
AMTRUNK 1072

Mr., Weatherby. No, I don't.

Mr. Baron. How soon after this meeting in Porto Aleqgre
did you leave Project AMLASH?

Mr. Weatherby. Well, normally when you turn the case over
yvou leave it immediately, for compartmentation's sake. I

believe I may have heard or seen Tepedino once or twice after

39508 ys. 2Byt Bt would be the termination of my portion of the
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Mr, Baron. Were you present at any further meetings in
Paris with AMLASH?

Mr. Weatherby. No: sir.

Mr. Baron. Do you recall briefing thé succeeding AMLASH
case officer at the time that he took over?

Mr. Weatherby. I had to have.

Mr. Baron. Do you recall briefing him on AMLASH's

propensity for assassination?

-

Mr. Weatherby. His propensity to discuss it, I am sure,
was common knowledge.

Mr, Baron. ButAnot his propensity for carrying out the
‘act itself? |

Mr. Weatherby. Correct.

Mr. Baron. Did you mention to the new case officer
AMLASH'Q; AMLASH's willingness to carry ocut such an act?

Mr. Weatherby. I would never -- I don't recall having
mentioned that precisely, but I would not ﬁave said his
willingness, but his tendency to talk about it, because T
personally didn't beliefe that the man ever really meant to
do that physically.

ﬂr. Baroﬁ. Were you aware of any meetings that took place
in October of 1963 at which Desmond FitzGerald met AMLASH
in Paris at Red Stent’'s house and.discussed the kind of
support that AMLASH could expect from the United States

government?

32202448 Page 72
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Mr. Weatherby. I knew he went because it was very
soon after, I think, I had last seen him but I wasn't invited
for any operational guiéance bu. then.

Mr. Baron. You weren't invited to brief FitzGerald at
that point?

Mr. Weatherby. I deon't recall. I may have briefed him
or talked to him with the other AMLASH case officer.about the
man, what kind of an animal he was -- can wewstriﬁe that?
What kind of a man he was, and maybe so. BAnd of course his
idiosyncrasies; that's normal procedure.

Mr. Baron. Do you recall any discussion with anyone at'
CIA at that point about the need to meet AMLASH's requést
for assurances that a high U.S. official was willing to
stand behind his operations in Cuba, preferably Fobert P.
Kennédy?

Mr. Weatherby. I heard, probably without invitation,
or by the by that FitzGerald would go over there, but I gidn't
know the details. I knew -- i

Mr. Baron. Did you know that FitzGerald would go over
there to make a representation to AMLASH that people higher
in the government than FitzGerald would stand behind AMLASH?

Mr. Weatherby. Yes, I remember that. To the best of

.my knowledge -- I don't remember who he represented, but during

the trip cbviously he was preparing for it and -~-

Mr. Baron. Do vou remember Richard Helms heing involved

32202448 Pauye 73
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in any of those discussiens prior to FitzGerald's trip to
Paris? .

Mr. Weatherby. Not specifically. He may have been.

Mr. Baron. And do you recall any contact with Robert
Kennedy between the time that this assurance was requested
by AMLASH and the time that FitzGerald went to Paris?

Mr. Weatherby. I have no direct knowledge of that.

Mr. Baron. Do you have any recolléctio; of"any contact
hetween anyone and Task Force W and Robert Kennedy?

Mr. Weatherby. Oh, I think Mr. Harvey had seen him. I
am sure they did. I simply don't know for a fact.

Mr. Baron. You don't remember any specific instances
where RobertrKennedy met face to face with members of Task
Forée W or called them on the phone or received phone calls
from them in relation to Project AMLASH?

Mr. Weatherby. HNot in di:ect relation to that, no. I
knew they were cbviously interested iﬁ the whole program,
but again, I wasn't at that level.

Mr. Baron. Did you héve any sense of the closeness of

- the relationship Qetwéen Robert Kennedy and Desmond FitzGerald?

Mr. Weatherby. HNo, sir.

Mr. Baron. Did you have a sense of the kind of relationshi
that existed between Robert Kennedy and William Harvey?

Mr. Weatherby. No, except I think it was common knowledge

325080l tpdjaSHy £ the best.

P
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Mr. Baron. Did you have any sense of the relationship
that existed between Rokert Kenﬁedy and Richard Helms?

Mr. Weatherby. No, sir.

Mr, Baron. Do youlhavelany recollection of drops into
Cuba of caches of arms intended for AMLASH?

My, Weatherby. Ho, siri

Mr. Baron. Do you recall any planning for such drops
or even the discussion of such drops? ==

Mr. Weatherby. I.may have heard it. I didn't participate
and I don't know any details.

Mr. Baron. Do you recall any discussion 6f dropping arms
to AMLASH or people associated with him during your period
of operational control of the AMLASH Project?

.Mr, Weatherby. No. It may well have been discussed at
that pﬁint, but pothing during my tenure was ever done like
that. The man didn't coﬁmuﬁicate. It wouldd be pretty hard
to drop anything to him at that point.

Mr. Baron. What do you mean by the fact that he wasn't
communicating?

Mr. VWeatherby. Well, as I said earlier, there were
great periods when the mén, we didn't know really what he
was doing. We heard second-hand or they had seen him here or

there, and he was well and healthy and so forth, but he

wouldn't communicate with us. It's just simply not, it's not

Fodonmstopsgengider going any further in the development of
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assistance to a person with whom we can't communicate, during
my time. Remember, after we saw him in Paris it was essentially
nothing of significance until we finally found out the man
was going to come out.
H That was one of the frustrations ol the‘case, that the
man wouldn't communicate.

Mr. Baron. Going to come out to where?

Mr. Weatherby. To Porto Alegre. )

Mr. Baron. Do you have any knowledge from any source
about the development of a pin containing a hypodermic syringe
capable of administering poison?

Mr. Weatﬁerby. No, sir.

Mr. Baron. You don't recall the development of suéh a
device in relation to the AMLASH case?

Mr. Weatherby. No, I don‘t.

Mr. Baron. Do you recall discussions with the Technical
Services Division or the Office of Medical Services about
developing any devices capable of, vou know, eliminating an
individual Cuban ieader?

Mr . Weatherby. HNo.

Mr. Baron. If I told you that a ballpoint pen was developéd
at the CIA which contained.-a hypodermic syring and was capable

of administering a lethal poison, and that such a device was

offered to AMLASH at a point subsequent to your involvement

39d S sh Wewhat would you make of 1t?
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Mr. Weatherby. I wouldn't think it was accurate. T
really don't know.
Mr. Baron. Would it strike you that either the story
is inaccurate, or 1f it is accurate, that such device would
clearly be designed for offensive use against some individual?
Mr. Weatherby. May I have that question again?
(The reporter read back the prior question.)
er. Weatherby. Well, I have no knowledée of . it. I think
it is probably inaccurate. However, if it were accurate,‘
use the conjectural, then obviously it must be used perhaps
in the manner which you describe.

Mr. Baron. Wouldn't it seem unlikely to you that that

" kind of device would be designed as a self-defense weapon?

Mr. Weatherby. T don't know. I really, I don't, I am
not getting the train of your questioning now.

Mr. Baron. I am simply asking in the abstract your
opinion as, in effect, an expert, as a case officer with
some operational experience, wouldn't such a device be next
to useless as a self-defense weapon?

Mr. Weatherbhy. WMo, I don't think so. HNo different than
mace.

Mr. Baron. Except that this device cbviously can only
be used --

Mr. Weatherby. Once.

322024481 PpaddFen. Once.
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Mr . Weatherby; S¢ can mace.

Mr. Baron. In a tight spot.

Mr. Weatherby. Yeah.

Mr. Baron. Where there could be more than one, you know,
person involved.

Mr. Weatherby. Yeah. That's such a hypothetical question
that it's difficult to answer. You know, if I were talking
to you and you were a Russian case officer, ;nd‘f said I
am not going to do something, and you decided that you waere
going to turn me in, all I can do is get rid of you and leave.
I£f, on the other hand, in a cast of thousands it would not
be worth a whole hell of a lot.

Mr. Baron. If somebhody were asking you for a self-defense
weapon, would yvou supply them with this kind of a device that
I have described?

Mr, Weatherby. Oh, I would have to think about that.
That's fairly -- that would depend entirely on the circumstanceg

Mr. Baron. After you left Project AMLASIH, what was

the nature of the other projeécts that yaur pursued on Task

* Force W?

Mr. Weatherby. I would have to go back on the record on
that but I would say it was classical FI defections, counter-
intelligence hasically.

Ve

Mr. Baron. Were you associated with any aspect, other

sobhadusl nkade]l igence collection, of planning for a coup against
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( 4 Castro?
8 2
& Mr. Weatherby. No, sir.
& 3
¢ Mr. Baron. Do you -recall from your experience on Task
o
& 4
Force W plans for or discussions of the supply of weapons
5 .
to Cuban dissidents at that point?
6
Mr. Weatherby. Well, it's a matter of record that it
?
was done or attempted, but I had nothing to do with the
8 .
direct planning, and I have no knowledge of the planning or
9 .
execution as such.
10 . : .
Mr. Baron. Did you have any contact wiith a .man named
11 )
Artime?
, 4 12 .
( 3 My . Weatherby. No, sir.
B 13 . .
g Mr. Baron. Did vou know him?
x
3 14 .
‘Mr. Weatherby. I knew who he was but I did not know
19 him.
16 : '
Mr. Baron. Who was he?
17 .
Mr. Weatherby. Ille was a Cuban exile leader.
18
Mr. Baron. Do you know Howard Hunt?
3 19 Mr. Weatherby. I know of Howard Hunt. I never met Howard
Q
i 20
o
& - Hunt.
g 21 : . .
2 Mr. Baron. PRid you have any contact in any way with Howard
S
= 22 Hunt in relation to your service on Task Force W?
w
y 23
S Mr ., Weatherby. No, sir.
(‘ Z 24
£ Mr. Baren. Throughout the course of this discussion,
o :
, 29 when we have“peen raeferring to Task Force W, it is clear in

HW 50335 DucId{432202448 Page
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your mind that tﬁat would also-covér,any references ﬁo SAS,
which was the same organization as Task Force W?

Mr. Weatherby. Ab;olutely.\'I am not interested in
subterfuge. |

Mr. Baron. Okay. In your intelligence collection
operations on Task Force W or the SAS staff, did you make
any use éf members of the gambling syndicate in Havana?

Mr. Weatherby. No, sir.

Mr. Bareon. Were you ever made aware of CIAﬁ;ontact with
members of the gambling syndicafe that ran gémbling operations
in Cuba for the purpose of intelligenée gathering?

_Mf. Weatherby. MNo, sir.

Mr. Baron. Were you aware of any contact with gambling
syndicate members?

Mr. Weatherby. No, sir.

Mr. Baron. fAnd does that include gambling syndicate-

figures in the United States who may hawe had an interest in

|

Cuba?
Mr.-Weatherby. Yes, sir.
Mr. Baron. Did you visit the J.M. WAVE station in
Miami as a fart of your activities on Task Force W or SAS?
Mr. Weatherby. No, sir.
Mr. Baron. You never visited the J.M. WAVE station?
Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir.

My . Baron. That's correct?

32202448 Fage S0
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Mr. Weatherby. No.

Mrf Baron. Are you saying that --

Mr. Weatherby. That's two separate questions you asked
me. The answer on the first one was no, sir, and the answer
to the second one was no, sir.

Mr. Baron. All of which goes to indicate that vou never
visited the J.M. WAVE station at any point?

Mr. Weatherby. During my attachment to”the“Cuban Tasl
Force, that is correct.

Mr. Baron. Did you visit it at some other point, that
is?

Mr. Weatherby. That is correct.

Mr. Baron. Is that correct?

‘Mr. Weatherby. Yes, sir.

Mr. Baron. When was that?

Mr. Weathergy, That was about 1867.

Mr, Barén‘ In connection with what kind of operation?

Mr. Weatherby. That was procurement of an aircraft.

Mr. Baron. ‘For use where?

Mr. Weatherby. For usé -- are we on the record?

Mr. Baron. Yes.

Mr. Weatherby. Tor use in the Congo. .

Mr. Baron. I simply ha&e one nmore procedural matter to
mention to vou.

2 .
re oy, aware that since the time Senator Morgan left
Pade 81
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the room that you were under no obligation tco stay here and
continue your testimony?

Mr. Weatherby. Absolutely.

Mr. Baron. But did vou voiuntarily stay and continue
to testify?

-_Mr. Neatﬁerby. Yes, sir. Absolutely. I will stay as

long as you wish.

Mr. Daron. Okay. I think I haye no fuithef guestions.

Is thers anvthing else that you wéuld like to say or
to add to the record to put our discussion here today into
context?

Mr. Weatherby. I think not.

Mr. Baron. A1l right. Thank you very much. You have
been extremely cooperative and informative.

Mr . Weatherby. Pleasure.
(Whereupon, at 4:45 o'clock p.m., the hearing in the above-

mentioned matter was adjourned.)

32202448 Page §2
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